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Tuning in from Peru! 

 

Towards the end of December, we completed a 7-day workshop covering an overview of the Divine 

Principle! We also fundraised with little markers and keychains to raise money for a 12-day workshop in 

Cusco happening in January. We also held our first CARP Talk of the semester on December 17th under 

the theme "The Change Starts With Me." We heard a talk by Dokwha, the Youth and Students for Peace 

(YSP) and CARP President, on character education. 

 

 
 

We had a special visit from Reverend Kim, FFWPU continental leader for South America, and his wife, 

where we heard his vision for the youth in our movement and also held a talent night! CARP members 

and youth missionaries presented their talents of playing guitar, kalimba, and siku, a traditional Andean 

panpipe! 

 

Every Saturday, we've been taking turns sharing our life testimonies to one another, but with a catch -- all 

in Spanish! Through this, we've been improving our Spanish pronunciation while also sharing our faith 



 

 

journeys with the CARP center members. We've also been bonding closer with the local community 

through soccer, volleyball, ping-pong, and games! 

 

 
 

Just before the New Year, we visited the holy ground in Parque de Amor in Miraflores, Lima, 

surrounding beautiful sculptures and the sea, sung holy songs, and offered unison prayer. We spent 

Christmas at the center with CARP members, having a bountiful, delicious dinner and offered a unison 

prayer around 11:30pm on Christmas Eve. We concluded with giving Secret Santa gifts to each other and 

feeling more bonded as a team and family. 

 

 


